
 

    

  St Helens Borough Council  
Highways Improvements and 
Infrastructure 

 PO Box 512  
 St Helens  
 Merseyside 
 WA10 9JX 
  
  
  
 highwayimprovements@sthelens.gov.uk 

 Our ref: 21-3004 
  

12 July 2023   

St Helens Southern Gateway Walking and Cycling Improvement Scheme update (Roadworks) 
   
Dear Resident,  

 

I am writing further to my recent correspondence regarding the above project. 
 
Following the completion of the works on Marshalls Cross Road/Elton Head Road for the new traffic signals (Friday 16 June), the next 
stage of our construction will be commencing for the resurfacing of the carriageway Bull and Dog roundabout. This is a continuation of 
the work we have been doing to improve the walking and cycling infrastructure across the Borough. 
 
To undertake this aspect of work it is necessary to close several roads to traffic, to ensure safe working areas for our contractor and the 
general public/cyclists/motorists.  
 
The roads will be closed over several weeks through the summer holidays and will be closed 24hrs a day during the below dates. 
Attached is a plan showing each closure on the back of the letter. 
 

1. Phase 1 - Mill Lane (Both directions) Clock Face Road and Marshalls Cross Road southbound only– 20 July to 6 August 2023 
 

2. Phase 2 - Chester Lane (both directions) Clock Face Road and Marshalls Cross Road – northbound only – 7 August to 20 
August 2023 

 
3. Phase 3 - Elton Head Road (both directions) from Sutton Sports Centre to Marshalls Cross Road– 21 August to 27 August 2023 

 
4. Phase 4 - Marshalls Cross Road – Southbound only from Eaves Lane to Elton Head Road – 29 August to 1 September 2023 

 
 
It is anticipated that the works will impact on the road network and vehicle users journey times may increase. We apologise for any 
disruption caused during these works. Our contractor will endeavor to seek efficiencies in the programme to keep the road network 
moving. 
 
During this period, traffic will be diverted on the local road network and will be clearly signed. To view all the diversion routes please visit 
the website one.network  
We will ensure that you are kept informed of progress on site and should you have any queries you wish to raise we have a project email 
address to allow any direct communications to be received and addressed. Our contact email for this project is 
highwayimprovements@sthelens.gov.uk – any information regarding the project should be sent through to this email where it can be 
addressed directly.   
  
We thank you for your patience and understanding during the construction phase. Should you have any concerns or issues we would ask 
that you to get in touch with the highwayimprovements@sthelens.gov.uk and will be only too happy to help. 
  
Yours faithfully  
  
Highway Improvements 
Highways & Infrastructure  
Operations Department    
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